
Resort Village of Shields 
Monthly Council Highlights 

Meeting May 11, 2020 
 

Prepared May 13, 2020 

1. Contracts for Back-up generator installation at the pump house approved. Should 

eliminate need for boil water advisories when power outages cause issues with water 

supply. 

2. Seasonal staff, Ken Klassen, Brian Cooke and Kohl Bayer begins work May 12. 

3. Discussion of Memorial Dr speeding resulted in decision to place speed bumps in 3 

locations. 

4. Memorial Dr ditches to be seeded.  

5. Dust control measures throughout village scheduled to occur after RM road bans are 

lifted. 

6. Sheds on municipal reserve to be removed. 

7. Approved taking $244,440 from surplus funds to payout Waste Water Term Loan.  

Decision made since interest earned on surplus funds would be less than the saving of 

$12,736.71 in term loan interest. 

8. Permits granted: 

a. Development permit #2/20 Building Permit #S2002  

b. Building Permit S2003  

 *Residents are reminded that permits are granted for property owned by the applicant. 

9. Bylaw #4/20 Mail in Ballot Bylaw received 3 readings and passed 
10. Recreation: 

a. Sask Lotteries Grant of $2704 received for program delivery during 2020-21. 
b. Sport Court Phase 1 (asphalt surface) tender awarded to Precision Asphalt. 

c. Golf committee members appointed are Scott Coulson, Todd MacEwan, Kurt 

Bessey, Cory Dieno, Murray McArthur, Ernie Strasser  and new member Kam 

Barteski.  COVID-19 operating procedures for May 15 opening adopted and will 

be posted on website. 

11. Communications Committee report focused on launch of new website May 22, 2020. 

12. Red Bin has arrived and is located by Maintenance shop.  Items are not to be left beside 

the bin. The village has cameras installed and there will be consequences for this as it is 

littering.  

13. Residents are notified to take tree branches to the landfill in Dundurn on Saturdays and 

Sundays where it is free to do so.  Do not drop off in village or compost area. 

14. Dundurn Area Sports Centre Committee is looking for an appointee from Shields. Please 

let Jessie know if you are interested.  

11. Accounts in the amount of $$39,075.01 for May were approved for payment. 
12. Next Council meeting will be held on June 15, 2020 at 6 pm. 

 
 
 
 


